California Department of Transportation

DISTRICT 7

100 SOUTH MAIN STREET, SUITE 100 | LOS ANGELES, CA 90012

PHONE (213) 897-0362 | FAX (213) 897-0360 TTY 711

www.dot.ca.gov





January 26, 2024

Mr. John Raymond Assistant City Manager City of Carson 701 East Carson St. Carson, CA 90745

Dear Assistant City Manager Raymond:

This is to notify you that Caltrans District 7 will need clarification to proceed with adoption of Henry Ford Avenue and Alameda Street as an extension of State Route 47 (SR-47) along Henry Ford Avenue and Alameda Street from the southern end of Henry Ford Avenue to the Artesia Freeway (SR-91).

First, we need to confirm that all four jurisdictions are in concurrence with this adoption. This includes the City of Los Angeles, the City of Carson, the County of Los Angeles, and the City of Compton. Please respond by stating your jurisdiction's position on the route adoption.

Second, we have been unable to secure the \$5 million in funding necessary to start the needed Project Approval and Environmental Document (PA&ED) study. As we have been unsuccessful applying for grant funds, we now turn to the local jurisdictions for funding. Please respond by advising us if your jurisdiction is willing to fund a fair portion of this PA&ED.

Last, we have a legal requirement to comply with Chapter 23 of our Project and Development Procedures Manual. Before adopting a local street into the State Highway System, each of the local jurisdictions that we are adopting from must bring the streets up to a state of good repair and comply with Caltrans' design standards. Please respond by advising us if your jurisdiction will do that.

To proceed, we will need affirmative responses from all local jurisdictions on all three of these matters. This will allow Caltrans to begin planning work in preparation to commence work on the PA&ED. If we do not receive affirmative responses from any jurisdiction, we will need to terminate work on this project.

We look forward to your responses to Ryan Snyder either via letter or email (ryan.snyder@dot.ca.gov) by February 29, 2024.

Sincerely,

Marlon Regisford

Marlon Regisford Deputy District Director of Planning Caltrans District 7

"Provide a safe and reliable transportation network that serves all people and respects the environment"